Using Imagination Library Book Cards 
With home-based Families

· A child will be added to the Imagination Library database on the 9th of the month, after you add him to your program’s database on the web site.

· It will take 6-8 weeks after that, for him to get his first book.

· The first book each child will get is The Little Engine That Could.  If the child is younger than 2 years old, it will be best to use the Little Engine book card that is included in the set given to parent educators (Groups 1, 2, and 3).  That set of cards is geared for younger children than is the set used by FACE center-based.

· The Imagination Library Book List is divided into groups based on the year a child was born.  For example, look at the 2008 Booklist.  Group 2 lists the books a child will receive if he was born in 2007.  
· Depending on when a child was born in 2007, and depending on which month each book is scheduled for delivery, the possible age-range for each book in Group 2 is 3 months to almost 2 years.  We wrote the book cards with that in mind.  
· Example 1: Johnny was born in December, 2007.  He was enrolled by January 9th.  He will get The Little Engine that Could in February. If Goodnight Gorilla is the book sent out in March 2008, Johnny will receive it.  He will be 3 months old.
· Example 2: Jackie was born in January 2007.  She was enrolled by February 9th.  She got The Little Engine that Could in March 2007.  If she gets Goodnight Gorilla in March 2008, she will be 14 months old.

· Example 3: If Goodnight Gorilla is the last book sent (December 2008), Johnny will be 12 months old, and Jackie will be almost 2 years old when they receive it.  Because we don’t know which month each book will be mailed, we wrote the Goodnight Gorilla book card with ideas for using it with a child from 4 months to 2 years of age.

· For children born in 2005 or earlier, get book cards from the center-based collection. 

· Example: Mary was born in December 2005.  The book she will be sent is from Group 4.  Book cards from Groups 4, 5 and 6 have been written by NCFL and sent to center-based FACE.  Mary’s parent educator will need to get the appropriate book card from her center-based teammates.
· Parent educators are encouraged to be familiar with the ideas on the current book cards each month.  Go to the Imagination Library website to see what books will be sent next.
· Book cards are teaching tools.  Often parents have the hardest time knowing how to do book sharing with the youngest children; especially those under two.  Sometimes it is important for parent educators to model these ideas during the personal visit.  Sometimes it works best to use the book card like a parent handout, and then work with the parent to try out and practice some of the ideas during the visit.  
· Remember to make specific comments about the techniques you see parents using as they do book play with their child.  We all benefit from that kind of encouragement!

· Enjoy!  And help others enjoy books and book play.

